
 

Divine Mercy Parish   &   St. Mary-Dodgeville  

DECEMBER 9TH,  2018          2ND SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

We extend a warm welcome to all who attend one of our beautiful Churches today. We are so happy you are here to worship 

with us today. We hope you find our community a place where your faith will be nourished. We also hope you will share your 

special gifts with us. Your prayers, your presence and your talents are most welcome! 



 

Pastoral Ministers 

Health Ministries 

  Sr. Kathy Braun, SSND…...………………..…..752-6733(office) 

                                                                    752-6107 (home) 

 

Adult Faith Formation, Evangelization & Renewal 

 Heather Tieman…….……………………………..….752-8771 

burldivinempa@diodav.org 

 

Director of Religious Education 

  Cease Cady………………………………………….754-8431 

burldivinemdre@diodav.org 

 

St. Mary Dodgeville Director Religious Education 

Cindy Pfeiff 

pfeiffrc@yahoo.com 

 

Youth Minister 

 Tammy Bellrichard……………………………………850-1404 

burldivinemym@diodav.org 

 

Sacraments 

Reconciliation: Saturday 11:00 am-12:00 pm at St. Paul’s Church or 

by appointment.    

Baptism: You must be a registered member of a parish. Baptism   

Instruction classes are held at SS Mary & Patrick parish center. Please 

contact Deacon Bob Glaser at glaserr@diodav.org or 752-6733 for 

information or to register for a class.  Parents may register before the 

baby is born.  

Marriage: By appointment, six months prior to marriage. Parish Priest 

will preside. 

Sick Calls 

Contact the Parish Office if there is anyone at home who cannot    

attend Mass and receive the Sacraments because of illness or age. 

Also contact us when you  or a friend go into the hospital, often we 

are not notified. E-mail prayer chain at divinem@diodav.org 

Children’s Liturgy Mass 

10:00 am at St. John  

 

R.C.I.A.  

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults: The process for adults 

and children to be welcomed into our faith community through 

Baptism, Confirmation and the Eucharist takes place throughout 

the year. Please call  752-6733 for more information.  

Broadcasts 

KCDM 98.3 LPFM (Local Catholic radio): P.O. Box 28, Burlington, IA 

EWTN (Cable channel 94)  (319) 752-9560 

 

To report child abuse contact: Iowa Depart. of Human        

Services Child Abuse Hotline: 800-362-2178. If it involves 

clergy or church personnel also notify Alicia Owens, Victim   

Assistance Coordinator, 563-349-5002;vadc@diodav.org or 

PO Box 232, Bettendorf, IA  52722-0004. 

 

To Report Abuse Please Contact: Alicia Owens 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: vacdav@attglobal.net 

Phone (563) 349-5002 

 

 On the Web 

Divine Mercy Parish: www.dmcountycatholic.org 

https://www.facebook.com/Divine-Mercy-Parish-

157944747552559/ 

Burlington Knights of Columbus: www.iowakofc.org 

Diocese of Davenport: www.davenportdiocese.org 

Santa Rosa de Lima Parish (Our sister parish) 

http://www.facebook.com/santarosadelimaparish 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Pastor …...……………………………………….....Very Reverend Marty Goetz             

E-mail: goetzm@diodav.org 

Office:  (319) 752-6733  

Cell:  (319) 572-4504 

Parochial Vicar………………….………………………..Reverend Dan Dorau 

 E-mail: doraud@diodav.org 

Office: (319)752-6733 

Cell: (260) 433-4501 

Deacon…………………………………………………………………………Bob Glaser 

E-mail:  glaserr@diodav.org 

Phone:  (319) 752-6733 

 

Divine Mercy 

Parish Office 

502 W. Mt. Pleasant St   

West Burlington, IA  52655  

Parish office hours 

Mon.-Thurs. 8:00 am-4:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am-11:00 am 

Phone.…………………………………………………..…………………...(319) 752-6733 

Fax………………………………………………………………………………………….753-5211 

Email…………………………………………………………...…....burldivinem@diodav.org  

Website……………………………………………………..…..www.dmcountycatholic.org 

Business Manager…………………………………...…………….……….…….Barb Brown 

Bulletin Editor……………………………………………………...………..….….Susan Crabb 

Music Director……………………………………………………………….Carmen Lachnitt 

St. John Cafeteria………………………………………………………..…….…...753-2932 

St. Paul Church Hall ………………………………………………..………….....754-4775 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry ……………………………...…………...752-9332 

St. John Church 

700 Division Street, Burlington, Iowa 

 

St. Paul Church 

508 North 4th Street, Burlington, Iowa 

 

SS Mary & Patrick Church 

500 W. Mt. Pleasant St., W. Burlington, Iowa 

 

St. Mary-Dodgeville 

13204 Dodgeville Rd.  Sperry, IA  

Mailing address: 502 W. Mt. Pleasant St. 

        West Burlington, IA  52655 

Phone…………………………………………………………………………....(319) 752-6733 

Email……………………………………………...……….dodgevillestmary@diodav.org 

Secretary……………………………………………………………………………………………Sue Nelson 

Deacon……………………………………………………………………………………….....Cliff Beckman 

 

Cemetery Contacts 

Sacred Heart, Joe Stevens………...jobavens@yahoo.com…………………..752-7309 

St. Mary, Beverly Holmes ……………………………………………….……....752-5895 

St. Mary-Dodgeville, Paul Beckman………………...……..………….……750-3900 

 

Burlington Notre Dame 

Business Office, High School, Elementary School, Little                    

Nike Pre-School 

Phone…………………………………………………………………………………..754-8431 

Website……………………………………http://burlingtonnotredame.com/  

K-12 Principal………………………………………………………………….Bill Maupin 

K-12 Assistant Principal………………………………………………...Judi Simon  

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS 

Information for the bulletin MUST be submitted by 

Monday @ 12pm to be included in the next bulletin. 

Parish news is priority! Submissions may be edited 

for content and length. Full-page announcements 

must be arranged in advance.  Email submissions to        

bulletindmc@gmail.com. Information submitted in 

writing preferred or call 319-752-6733. 



 

From Father Marty Goetz: 

WISDOM OF POPE FRANCIS: �“Go out to meet Jesus, spend 

time with Him in prayer, and entrust your whole life to His 

merciful love” �

 

VOCATIONAL NEWS: 2nd Sunday of Advent   John the 

Baptist cried out and made ready for the Lord. Promote the 

gospel in our community (Luke 3:1-6) 

Have you noticed how many “Makeover” 

shows there are on TV these days?  It seems 

that people on these shows aren’t happy with 

their lives or homes or looks or weight.  But 

what about our hearts and spirits?  Do you – 

do I – need a “Spiritual Makeover” when it 

comes to our spiritual life? Welcome to 

“Extreme Makeover – Advent Edition”! 

 

Sometimes in our lives we come up a little bit 

short.  There are times when our anger gets 

the best of us.  There are times we are not the 

person Jesus calls us to be. I know this is true in 

my life.  A good start for all of us is this     

coming Saturday with our Communal          

Reconciliation. I hope you will take advantage 

of this wonderful opportunity to experience 

the mercy of the Father. 

 

Look into your own heart.  Look at your life.  

Are you being the person Jesus calls you to 

be?  Or are there some major renovations   

being called for?  But the work it involves is even more daunting than we may realize. In fact, I’d say it’s the most challenging 

work we have to do in the next 12 days.  We are being called to do nothing less than to make over our lives. 

 

Yes, sometimes we aren’t happy with our lives – and maybe we’re not happy with our spiritual lives as well.  The “Makeover” 

can happen.  Trust in God’s mercy for you.  Don’t be afraid.   Come and open your heart and be embraced by the mercy of 

God, who waits for you and forgives.  You can come out a new person! 

 

Wishing you a blessed 2

nd

 week of Advent! 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: One of the ways to 

prepare for Christmas is to receive the gift of the Lord’s 

mercy and forgiveness. If you have been away for a long 

time, there is no time like the present! Reconciliation is      

offered every Saturday at St. Paul Church from 11 AM – 12 

PM or call one of the priests to set up a time that is good for 

you.  

 

Our Advent Communal Reconciliation Liturgy will be  

Saturday, December 15 at 10 AM at St. John Church.      

BECAUSE THIS, THERE WILL BE NO CONFESSIONS AT ST. 

PAUL CHURCH NEXT SATURDAY!  Reconciliation will also 

be offered: 

 

 Thursday, December 13: 5:30 – 7 PM @ St. Paul Church 

 Tuesday, December 18: 6 – 7:30 PM @ St. Paul Church 

 Wednesday, December 19:  

   Following the 5:30 PM Mass  @ St. Mary’s – Dodgeville 

 May all the  

faithful departed know 

 everlasting happiness  

with our Lord in Heaven, especially,  

Peg Geren & 

David Ballinger 

(husband of Jean Ballinger) 

   who died recently. 


